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Acting Head of Middle School
Rebecca Campbell
This year sees the beginning of significant changes to the Queensland Certificate of Education, with the current OP 
score replaced with an Australian Tertiary Admission Rank (ATAR) for students graduating in 2020 onwards. Despite 
these changes and the introduction of high-stakes external examinations, Brisbane Grammar School remains committed 
to providing a broad, liberal education nurturing each boy’s academic, physical, social and emotional wellbeing. One 
way through which we aspire to achieve our ambition is providing an extensive range of activities and experiences, 
both within and beyond the classroom.

Over the holiday break, I had the privilege of accompanying a group of Year 11 students to the third annual Asia-Pacific 
Young Leaders Convention (APYLC), hosted by Binus School in Jakarta, Indonesia. The APYLC provides a platform 
for aspiring young leaders to come together to discuss global issues, raise political awareness and to share their own 
experiences. The main activity was a mixed team challenge with students working together over the four days to 
research and prepare a 20-minute presentation attended by the Headmaster or Principal of each school. Topics included 
technology, environment, urban planning, inequality and the wealth gap, human rights and education.

Students learned about issues and challenges facing Indonesia from organisations including the UN Refugee Agency 
(UNHCR), Waste4Change, Hope Indonesia, and Habitat for Humanity. Participants then engaged in field research, 
visiting locations related to their topic. Our students visited a landfill, worked in a refugee kitchen and assisted with 
building a house for a family in need. Following the immersion phase, delegates participated in rich group discussions 
to compare Indonesia’s situation with their own home countries and to provide viable solutions to address the stark 
contrasts that exist in Indonesia. 

This meaningful and purposeful inquiry was a valuable learning experience for our students that allowed them to 
think deeply about a topic and to explore real-life issues from multiple perspectives. Students were encouraged to 
critique and challenge their own thinking as well as the thinking of others. It was a true example of learning beyond the 
classroom that engaged both the heart and the mind.

I thank Ms Douglas for organising this experience for our students and I also thank our student representatives who 
were wonderful ambassadors for Brisbane Grammar School. Next year’s APYLC will be hosted by Kaichi High School 
in Japan. 
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Back in Brisbane, our Middle School Music students recently attended the Junior Music Camp, culminating in a concert 
in Centenary Hall on Monday afternoon. The camp and concert provided our young musicians with the opportunity 
to work together to develop their musicality and their performance skills. I was incredibly proud to see so many of our 
senior boys assisting with the program and developing their leadership skills through mentoring our young musicians. 
A special thank you to Mr Ingram, our Music staff and guest conductors for facilitating this wonderful experience.

Preparations have also commenced for the highly anticipated Middle School Dramatic Production, 10 Ways to Survive 
the Zombie Apocalypse, which will be performed in Term 3 (15, 16 and 18 August). Through this experience, our Years 7 
and 8 thespians have a unique opportunity to hone their artistic talents under the guidance of our talented Drama staff. 

Commencing Friday of Week 8, Middle School students will participate in their first Signature Program for 2019. We are 
excited to be planning three new Year 8 programs that delve into the world of theatre, robotics, coding and engineering. 
For those new to BGS, regular timetabled classes are suspended during Signature Programs, while students engage in 
an extended design thinking task, with collaboration and creative problem-solving at its core. 

This term, Public Purpose sees our Middle School year level committees joining forces with the Year 10 committee 
to support the Sisters of the North, raising funds for those affected by the recent Queensland floods. Throughout the 
term, the boys will work together to raise money to help rural children from Mt Isa School of the Air to attend their 
Year 5 camp and Year 6 Canberra trip. While raising funds to support those in need is important, education and raising 
awareness of local and global issues is fundamental to our Public Purpose program. 

Our Year 8 classes will round out their Outdoor Education experience this term with 8G, 8H and 8I attending in coming 
weeks. This then sees a break in the Outdoor Education program for Middle School students until Term 4. Our Outdoor 
Education program allows students to build on the skills and experiences developed in the previous year and provides 
a gradual increase in the degree of challenge. Thank you to our Outdoor Education staff, particularly Mr Derek Jervis 
and Mr Mat Fairley for providing such an engaging and rewarding experience for our Middle School boys. 

Capturing merely a snapshot of the various activities offered beyond the classroom at BGS, this article demonstrates 
the breadth of experiences available to our boys. At last week’s Middle School assembly, I reminded students that a 
new term presents fresh opportunities. All were encouraged to step out of their comfort zone and to approach new 
experiences with a growth mindset, a willingness to take responsible risks and an openness to new learning. Balancing 
his academic program with a rich array of experiences to nurture his creative, intellectual, social and emotional growth 
should be a priority for each BGS student. I look forward to seeing all Middle School boys embrace new opportunities 
throughout Term 2.
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Acting Deputy Headmaster – Students
Simon Conway
This week’s assembly centred around achieving success in co-curricular activities by re-framing how students and 
their families view failure; instead, seeking small gains that add up to one big improvement. These messages apply 
to all students' experiences at school and are at the core of good student habits. 

Even though it is only Week 2 of this term, it is important to note that the latter stages of this term see assessment 
'pinch points' for all year levels. Students should aim to settle into a study and revision routine now to manage 
their stress levels and attain those small gains that underpin their success come formal assessments. 

I ask that parents please continue to work with their sons to instil productive and sustainable routines that will 
support their personal development, academic engagement and co-curricular performance this term.

Winter uniform
While the student body continues to wear the BGS uniform with pride, it is an opportune time to remind everyone 
that winter uniform commences this Tuesday 7 May. All students were reminded during assembly of the School's 
expectations in this regard and I would appreciate you ensuring your sons return from the long weekend in the 
correct attire. 

Student belongings
With Football and Tennis seasons underway, management of student belongings comes under pressure. Boys are 
required to utilise their lockers for storage of personal belongings rather than leaving them unattended in general 
areas. If boys encounter any issues regarding lost property or locker access, please direct them to the School 
Marshal's office in the first instance. 

On this topic, Mr Rob Dunlop has been our School Marshal since 1996 and will depart the School on Long Service 
Leave for the remainder of the year. I would like to publicly acknowledge Rob’s incredible service to the School in 
both his capacity as School Marshal and as a Rugby coach over many years. Rob has assisted countless numbers of 
boys and parents throughout his tenure and his presence will be sorely missed. Mr Joe Rodrigues will be Acting 
School Marshal for the remainder of this year, and we welcome Mr Justin Engelbrecht as Acting Assistant School 
Marshal for the same period.

CASE Space School
In 2018, the School offered the opportunity for students to be involved in the CASE Space School International 
Study Program at NASA. This program is again being offered to students in Years 9 to 11, with an information 
evening being held next week, Wednesday 8 May in The Lilley Centre Forum from 6.30pm – 7.30pm. For further 
details and to register your attendance, please click here.

http://www.actura.com.au/bgs
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Director of Boarding
Berian Williams-Jones
With the term now underway, it was wonderful to spend Saturday afternoon at Northgate supporting the many 
boys representing the School as part of the Co-Curriculum program. 

It was great to see the involvement across a range of fixtures, with boys supporting each other in the football 
matches against Ambrose Treacy or the preseason rugby contest against a touring team from New Plymouth.

There is much more to our Co-Curriculum program than just Football and Rugby. Friday evening saw Cross 
Country runners head to The Southport School for their meet, our Gymnastics squad were busy throughout 
Saturday preparing for the GPS Championship, and our Tennis program begins competition matches next 
weekend. The Chess season has also begun, while our Debating teams continue to take part in QDU events. Our 
musicians have just returned from their weekend camp, and we are in the final stages of preparation for the Senior 
Dramatic Production of Richard III.

On top of all this, we also run our own program in the House. Regular gym and swim sessions have been added 
to our activity program, and many boys also take part in local sport, including hockey and motocross.  

We encourage and aim to foster this impressive level of engagement, as we know boys who live an active life will 
achieve a far better balance. Academic success owes much to being active, quality of sleep and a healthy diet. This 
week, we will confirm the commitment of all our boarders and will make sure that all those in Year 10 and below 
have at least one significant co-curricular commitment.
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Director of Student Services
Dale Nicholas

The University of Queensland is running a program called Careers that shape the world at the St Lucia campus on 
Tuesday 4 June. This is an opportunity for Year 11 and Year 12 students to learn from industry professionals and 
expert academics about careers within different industries.

Students in Years 11 and 12 should note that there is assessment at this time which takes priority. Additionally 
the day is close to significant Year 11 and 12 assessment and quarantine periods and students planning to attend 
should be aware that classes will be covering key work.

Click here for the full program.

Students can register via this link.

Please note that tickets are limited.

https://www.uq.edu.au/shape-your-world/files/95/CTSW%20Program%202019%20FINAL.pdf
https://tickets.lup.com.au/uq-careers-that-shape-the-world-2019
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Director of Student Wellbeing
Philippa Douglas
Cybersafety 
Following the cybersafety presentation on Monday evening, many parents requested resources to help them 
navigate their son’s online world. I found the following links especially helpful:

Internet Safe Education provides a community for parents, carers and those interested in the health, safety and 
wellbeing of children in an online environment to access credible and up-to-date resources.

Five key messages and actions for technology:

•	 Communicate with your sons

•	 Set clear rules and boundaries

•	 Stay up to date with apps and programs

•	 Consider and use parental controls

•	 Be the one who makes the final decisions

Family Zone is an online cybersafety solution design to protect children. It is simple to set up, easy to use and 
supported by a team of experts. This app removes adult content, manages the use of social apps including in-app 
purchases, sets routines for what can be accessed and when, and works across every device.

eSafety Parents and Carers provides practical, issue-focused information and advice for parents of children of all 
ages, as well as investigating complaints about offensive and illegal material.  

Global Leadership Tours
During the Term 1 holidays, a group of BGS students travelled to Virginia, USA, to participate in and represent 
BGS at the Loudoun International Youth Leadership Summit (LIYLS). 

Over 10 days, we had the privilege of meeting students from 26 different nations from around the world, including 
Japan, Lebanon, South Africa, Greece, Costa Rica, France, Sweden, Panama, Scotland, and Singapore. We regularly 
conversed in open dialogue discussions, focusing on issues from our own countries relating to collective identity, 
historic preservation, human rights and the environment. 

We also got to experience American high school culture, such as attending classes, eating ‘American’ food, 
travelling to and visiting monuments and museums in Washington D.C., and spending free time with our host 
families. Highlights included the National Museum of African American History and Culture, and taking part in a 
school ‘pep rally’. 

The main task we were given at the summit was to devise an action plan to tackle an inequality of our choosing. 
We addressed the issue of the poor health conditions from diet that Indigenous populations in rural Australia are 
experiencing. 

Despite a transit time of over 27 hours to get back home, we thoroughly enjoyed our trip to the States. It has 
provided us with a great learning experience, exposure to life in other countries, and strong friendships.

Daniel Skoien, William Hay, Sebastian Vu and Alex MacGibbon 
Year 11

https://www.internetsafeeducation.com/
https://www.familyzone.com/au/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI39CWu5v54QIViA4rCh0G1Qy7EAAYASAAEgJIavD_BwE
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents
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Deputy Head – Co-Curriculum
Greg Thorne
Success
At assembly this week, I reflected on something I read over the mid-semester break related to our perceptions of failure 
and success.

Most of us are motivated to succeed personally. In our work with the young men at Brisbane Grammar School, we are 
driven to guide them to success on a range of measures. 

As parents, staff and especially for our boys, we may need to look at how we look at failure. 

What we are sometimes conditioned to believe is that success can come without being preceded by failure. Failure is 
a necessary step towards success. Depending on the challenge, repeated failure can form a long stairway of steps to 
success. 

I will be the first to admit that I do not like to fail. However, I have a healthy appreciation for the process of learning 
from failure in order to ultimately succeed. 

My reading on this topic highlighted that not only is it important for us to fail, often repeatedly, but it is imperative that 
if we are to ultimately succeed, we need to ensure that we think about why we failed, dissect it diligently, then be open 
to learn the lessons of our failure, before making another informed attempt at success.  

Culture and Arts
This week, our junior musicians performed a wonderful concert in Centenary Hall following the Music workshops 
and retreat. Parents and staff were treated to a showcase of work, diligently prepared and performed by our young and 
talented students. When students are given the opportunity to conduct their peers in musical ensembles, such as was 
the case in this concert, it is a display of our development of both leadership and talent.  

Our Junior and Senior Dramatic Productions are back in full swing after the break. In speaking this week with some 
of the staff, cast and crew involved in Richard III, there is great energy in the theatre and the performances from 
Wednesday 22 to Friday 24 May are sure to be a highlight in our cultural calendar this year. 

GPS Sport
With preseason, trials, camps and grading all behind us, this weekend we commence GPS fixtures for Tennis and 
Football in GPS Round 2. 

Our First XI and First IV represent us as our flagship teams, competing at the highest level in the GPS competition. In 
doing so, the standards they set exemplify what we value at BGS. 

Football is the growth sport within the GPS over the last decade, coinciding with the growth in the game's profile 
domestically and internationally. There is great interest, involvement and engagement in this sport at BGS and we look 
forward to seeing all teams compete this season, with strong and positive support from parents. 

Tennis at BGS has a tremendous heritage of success, which will be celebrated during this season. The great challenge of 
tennis is the dichotomy of physical and mental preparation. Tennis offers so many skilled boys at BGS the opportunity 
to hone their character in the crucible of competition; dealing with the highs and lows of the previous passage of play, 
then instantly going back into their routines, to face the next point. 

Last Friday our Cross Country team travelled to The Southport School for their first competitive run as a team and 
the performances were encouraging. Having witnessed the squad training on campus this week, there is no lack of 
commitment, teamwork or motivation among the group. 

Our Gymnastics team competed last weekend in the first lead-up meet of the GPS competition at Brisbane Boys’ 
College. Our students are progressing well and the next five weeks will be crucial to their performances at the 
championship on Saturday 8 June.
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The BGS Basketball supporters group, the Hardwood Club, warmly invites you to attend our first preseason 
meeting of 2019.

This meeting will be held on Wednesday 15 May from 6.00pm – 7.00pm in the Woolcock Room (above the Senior 
Administration Building).

The Hardwood Club supports both BGS Club Basketball and our GPS teams and all new and returning Basketball 
families are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

If you are unable to attend but would like to be involved with the Hardwood Club, please email Ms Mel Eveleigh at 
mel.eveleigh@brisbanegrammar.com.

Mel Eveleigh 
MiC Basketball 

Basketball – Hardwood Club

mailto:mel.eveleigh%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
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Years 5 to 12 GPS competition
There are only three and a half weeks until the GPS Championship. This means that each training session and 
each meet are crucial to individual selection, age championship points and, most importantly, overall team 
performance.

Upcoming Events

Term 2 Cross Country training

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday mornings

Mondays Monday Lunch Run Club

12.40pm at Cricket Pavilion, finishes 1.10pm

Friday 3 May Gregory Terrace/BGS Cross Country  |  Northgate Playing Fields

Bus will leave at 3.15pm and return approximately 6.00pm

Friday 10 May Nudgee Cross Country

Nudgee College

Friday 17 May ACGS and TGS Cross Country

Limestone Park Ipswich  |  early start

Friday 24 May BGS Internal Cross Country

Our motto of 'one more' very much comes into play.

Information on BGS Cross Country can be found on MyGrammar.

If you have any questions regarding the Cross Country program, please contact Mr John Clancy at 
john.clancy@brisbanegrammar.com.

John Clancy 
MiC Cross Country

Cross Country

mailto:john.clancy%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
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Senior Dramatic Production
Excitement is building as the cast and crew bring Daniel Evans’ reworking of Shakespeare’s Richard III to life. To 
do justice to this ambitious production, we have engaged the services of multi-award-winning lighting designer, 
Jason Glenwright, who has created lighting states that are both subtle and dramatic.

While the cast took a well-earned break from rehearsal over the recent holidays it was the Tech Team’s turn to hit 
the stage. Over several days Oliver Butler (Year 10), Louis Cardell-Ree (Year 12) and Theo Dickey (Year 9) worked 
hard to install the most sophisticated lighting rig we have ever undertaken in the BGS Theatre. Jason’s design 
calls for a multitude of computer-controlled LED fixtures rigged in previously untried locations and the result is 
stunning.  

Working with an industry-leading designer has given myself and our lighting technician Cameron Quagliotto 
(Year 10) the opportunity to significantly enhance our knowledge of the process of stage lighting. The planning 
and design techniques we have learned will stand us in good stead on future productions.

There is still a lot of work to be done on refining the technical side of the production. So, as the villain of our 
production might say:

“Now is the winter of our discontent. Made glorious summer by this awesome lighting rig.” 
—apologies to William Shakespeare

The Tech Team is most appreciative of the support and assistance of Mr Jeffrey Lewis and Mr Patrick Last who 
willingly took to ladders and lifts over the holidays.

To secure tickets, you’ll need to book quickly as they are selling fast. You can purchase tickets using the links 
below, or through the Events page of the BGS website.

Links to ticket sales
•  Wednesday 22 May 2019

•  Thursday 23 May 2019

•  Friday 24 May 2019

Michael Moloney 
Technical Director – Richard III

Drama

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/SpecialActivitiesPayment/booking?UDS_ACTION=S1I&UDS_ACTION_DATA=ElwhAzNHUXNOKlsBQEJDDF9QQgxPLEIbWkc3XQFHV0sNRVtS
https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/SpecialActivitiesPayment/booking?UDS_ACTION=S1I&UDS_ACTION_DATA=ZFskAjMwUQtOXVRwN0JDdVxSQnQ8U0EbWEIyXwBAIUZ8Mlom
https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/SpecialActivitiesPayment/booking?UDS_ACTION=S1I&UDS_ACTION_DATA=YVtXcEY3LHFOKlMAQkJDDVxRQg08XTQbVTRDKnZFVzd5TFhR
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Last weekend, the BGS Football community hosted various schools in the final trials for the season at Northgate. 
Overall there were some outstanding results but more importantly all teams were in operation and all boys played. 

This weekend the School will travel to Ipswich Grammar School Playing Fields, on Pearse Drive Brassall, for 
Round 2 of the GPS season. Buses will be provided for transport for the boys to and from IGS, with the first bus 
departing at 6.30am and the second departing at 8.00am. Buses will return to the School at the conclusion of the 
First XI game at 3.00pm. Boys are reminded to wear their school uniform on the bus and when watching the First 
XI. 

Due to IGS having a smaller number of teams, a supplementary draw has been completed for all other teams at 
Churchie, on Oaklands Parade East Brisbane. All teams are asked to check the draw carefully for times and field 
locations at Churchie. The draw also includes teams from Nudgee College and Gregory Terrace. From this week 
we will also be running an extra team in Years 8 and 9 to accommodate numbers. 

The First XI kick off their season this week against IGS. I would like to wish the team, coach Matt McKay, Captain 
of Football Declan Baker and Vice Captain Jackson Smith the best of luck for the season.  

Next week for Round 3 v BBC at Northgate, we will hold our senior day. All Year 12 teams will play on Number 1 
Oval so please note there will be some slight modifications to our normal home game schedule. 

Greg Di-Losa 
Director of Football

Football
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All BGS community members are invited to Grammar in Concert, the premier Music event of the 2019 calendar. 
Details can be found below. For more information or to book now click here.

Grammar in Concert  |  Sunday 19 May 
4.00pm in the Edmund Rice Performing Arts Complex, St Laurence’s College

•	 Featured groups include Symphonic Band, Big Band, Percussion Ensemble, Symphony Orchestra, Chamber 
Strings, Grammarphones, Vocal Group, Grammar Singers, Grammar Vocal Ensemble

•	 Tickets available now – adult $35, concession $20, 
Family 4-pack $90 (4 tickets, including maximum 2 adults), BGS students - $5

Music

http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/NewsandEvents/Events/Pages/events-display.aspx?eventid=44
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/NewsandEvents/Events/Pages/events-display.aspx?eventid=44
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Well done to the boys who practiced, played tournaments and attended camps over the holidays. We start the 
season against Ipswich Grammar School who do not have a full complement of teams, so please make sure you 
check all the team information from your coordinator or on MyGrammar.

Uniforms
Please ensure that you are wearing the BGS Tennis shirt, navy tennis shorts with pockets, a BGS cap and BGS 
socks.

Morning Tea
Home teams at both UQ and BGS are to bring a plate of food for morning tea.

Tennis Updates
For updates on weather or anything Tennis-related, please check the BGS app, BGS Tennis Facebook page, or 
emails from your age group coordinator.

Easter Camp 2019 – BGS Tennis Centre

Michael Fancutt 
Director of Tennis

Tennis
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General 
We were extremely fortunate to have a dress rehearsal in our new canteen facilities at Northgate during the trial 
matches last Saturday. Our wonderful Football Canteen Convener, Helen Sherington, is now looking for volunteers 
to help operate this outstanding resource. I urge all new Middle School Football parents to volunteer just a little of 
their time to help this very well-organised operation run to capacity. Any mums or dads who think they might like 
to get involved should email me directly, including the team your son is in, and I will put you in touch with Helen 
before the next home game.

Middle School Cross Country
It has been a busy week for our Middle School Cross Country runners. The meet at Southport was well attended 
and there were some impressive individual performances with Archer Boorer and Max Uhlmann finishing first 
and third respectively in the 11 years race. Archie Austin also ran an impressive race to win the 13 years event. 

On Monday, a group of our 11 and 12 years runners competed at the City District Cross Country Championship at 
Northgate. Congratulations to Archer Boorer, Max Uhlmann and Henry Slatter on successfully making the team to 
represent City District at the Met North Championships. 

Age Runner of the Week Age Runner of the Week
10 years N/A 12 years George Collins

11 years Archer Boorer 13 years Archie Austin

Middle School Football
The bye round provided us with a welcome opportunity to finalise our teams with a series of trial matches last 
Saturday. All teams performed well and I’m sure that our players are looking forward to getting the season 
underway when we play IGS at Ipswich this weekend. With Ipswich having a limited size program, many of our 
boys will be playing supplementary fixtures at Churchie in East Brisbane. Please check MyGrammar carefully for 
team selections and match details.

Team Player of the Week Age Player of the Week
5A Rohan Morris 6A Liam Buktenica

5B Will Quinlan 6B Daniel Wu

5C Angus McNeil 6C Bas Stoneley

5D Ed Douglas 6D Michael Bryan

Team Player of the Week Age Player of the Week
7A Mike Zeng 8A Will Gatehouse

7B Tom Gulliver 8B Saahil Dahiya

7C Darcy Millsteed 8C Riley Walsh

7D Oscar Bollard 8D Shane Sirimana

7E Anuchit Wilke 8E Charles Harris

7F Lucas Bell

Middle School Tennis
The GPS Tennis season begins for our teams this Saturday with fixtures against IGS. Tennis operates a home and 
away system each week with half our teams playing at our own venues and the other half at the away school 
venues. To further complicate things, the number of courts required to complete a round of matches usually 
requires more than one venue. Our home matches this season will be played at the BGS Tennis Centre or UQ 
Tennis Centre. This week our Years 5 and 6 teams are playing at UQ while the Years 7 and 8 teams are at the BGS 
Tennis Centre. Please check MyGrammar for details.

Middle School Sport
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Middle School Gymnastics 
The first of the GPS Gymnastics lead-up meets was held at BBC last Saturday. These meets are used to prepare 
and select teams for the championship. Of particular interest in the GPS context are those gymnasts who are not 
what would be considered full-time gymnasts outside of this environment. Head Coach Jack Coates believes that 
with some solid work over the next few weeks, these boys could be the difference in what looms as a very close 
competition this year. 

Middle School Rugby 
Preparation for the upcoming Rugby season commenced this week with sessions held at Northgate for our 13 years 
and older age divisions. Preseason for the 11 and 12 years boys will begin with lunchtime activities starting Friday 
of Week 3. More details will be circulated early next week.

Glenn McFarlane 
Coordinator of Middle School Sport
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Week commencing Tuesday 7 May 2019

Tuckshop (07) 3834 5229  |  Grammar Shop (07) 3834 5347 
Roster Secretary Wendy Smith — email wsmith@visis.com.au

Grammar Shop hours 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday		 7.30am – 11.00am 
Tuesday, Thursday			   7.30am – 9.00am

Tuckshop hours 
Weekdays				    7.00am – 2.00pm 

Week Three
Tuckshop
Breakfast
7.00am – 8.00am

Tuckshop
Morning Tea
8.00am – 2.00pm

Grammar Shop

Monday
6 May PUBLIC HOLIDAY

Tuesday
7 May Helana Barrientos Karen Randall

(Team Captain) Elizabeth Giles

Wednesday
8 May Maria Carter Janine Atherton

(Team Captain) Merissa Seymour

Thursday
9 May

Ceri Jury
Tabitha Goodreid

Simone Muller
(Team Captain) Wendy Ricato

Friday
10 May

Helen Armstrong
Helen Dobson
Sirie Palmos
Angela Buddee

Cindy Dean
(Team Captain) Susan Deuchars

Volunteer Roster

Term 2 
Wednesday 24 April – Friday 21 June

Term 3 
Tuesday 16 July – Friday 20 September

Term 4 
Tuesday 8 October – Friday 29 November

2019 Calendar

Upcoming Events
Grammar in Concert 
Sunday 19 May

Melbourne Community Event 
Tuesday 28 May

Sydney Community Event 
Thursday 30 May

The Jam – Band Battle '19 
Saturday 8 June

Art Show 
Friday 19 July

BGS Open Day 
Saturday 20 July

BGS Golf Day  
Friday 23 August

BGSOBA Annual Reunion Dinner  
Saturday 31 August

mailto:wsmith%40visis.com.au?subject=BGS%20Volunteer%20Roster
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Greening Grammar will support the Tennis Avenue Bushcare Group in Ashgrove on Sunday 5 May. The group 
is restoring a stretch of Enoggera Creek. The particular site has historic and remnant trees and the group's focus 
is to maintain and improve this important corridor link with infill planting and weed management. We will be 
meeting at 8.00am in the park opposite Tennis Avenue Ashgrove, near the bridge on the Enoggera Creek bike path. 
Interested parents are most welcome. Bring your gloves and join us for an hour’s work.

Beate Poida 
Greening Grammar Coordinator

Greening Grammar

The Tipperoo Club is a subcommittee of the Brisbane Grammar School Parents and Friends Association and 
supports the School’s Rowing program. All interested parents are invited to attend the Annual General Meeting of 
the Tipperoo Club, to be held on Tuesday 7 May 2019 commencing at 6.30pm in the Woolcock Room.

Members of the Tipperoo Committee for the following season are appointed at the AGM. To make a nomination 
for a position please contact Tipperoo Secretary, Mr Tony Crilly, via email at tony.crilly@crillylaw.com.au. For 
more information about the Tipperoo Club or details of the AGM, please contact Tipperoo President, Mr David 
Weightman, on 0414 592 013.

Tipperoo Club AGM

mailto:tony.crilly%40crillylaw.com.au?subject=
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Venue
The Leichhardt Room, The Alliance Hotel, 320 Boundary Street, Spring Hill

Date
Saturday 11 May

Tickets
$50.00 pp

Time
7.00pm to 10.30pm

For more information please contact

 Parent Representatives Gemma Ruddell and Melina Vrettos via 

gemmaruddell@hotmail.com

RSVP 

You are invited to join fellow Year 10 parents for 
a cocktail evening at The Leichhardt Room,  
The Alliance Hotel on Saturday 11 May 2019.

Year 10 Parent
 Cocktail Evening

by Tuesday 7 May 2019

Venue
The Leichhardt Room, The Alliance Hotel, 320 Boundary Street, Spring Hill

Date
Saturday 11 May

Tickets
$50.00 pp

Time
7.00pm to 10.30pm

For more information please contact

 Parent Representatives Gemma Ruddell and Melina Vrettos via 

gemmaruddell@hotmail.com

RSVP 

You are invited to join fellow Year 10 parents for 
a cocktail evening at The Leichhardt Room,  
The Alliance Hotel on Saturday 11 May 2019.

Year 10 Parent
 Cocktail Evening

by Tuesday 7 May 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/EventsPF/booking?UDS_SEARCH_VIEW=Detail&UDS_PAGE_VIEW=Search&UDS_SEARCH_DETAIL_ID=0&UDS_SEARCH_TEXT=&UDS_ACTION=&UDS_ACTION_DATA=YltVB0YwLwFOKlR1MUJDcFhRQnRBWEAbXkdFWQVHU0B7QVtV
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Venue
Duke’s Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Saturday 25 May 2019

Tickets
$45.00 includes 

welcome drink and canapes

Time
7.00pm to 10.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 5 Parent Representative, Rachael Dauber

   E  rachaeldauber@hotmail.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 5 parents 
for a cocktail evening at Duke’s Bar,  

The Lord Alfred Hotel on Saturday 25 May.

Year 5 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Friday 17 May 2019

Venue
Duke’s Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Saturday 25 May 2019

Tickets
$45.00 includes 

welcome drink and canapes

Time
7.00pm to 10.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 5 Parent Representative, Rachael Dauber

   E  rachaeldauber@hotmail.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 5 parents 
for a cocktail evening at Duke’s Bar,  

The Lord Alfred Hotel on Saturday 25 May.

Year 5 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Friday 17 May 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/EventsPF/booking?UDS_ACTION_DATA=ZSlUdUNFKAZOWFAHMEJDAVhUQgxKLjQbXUgwK3FAUEB-RCwk
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Venue
Red Hill Community Sports Club, 22 Fulcher Road, Red Hill

Date
Sunday 26 May 2019

Tickets
$7.00 per person

Time
3.00pm to 5.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 9 Parent Representative, Wendy Ricato

   E  wendy.ricato4@outlook.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join Year 9 families for Barefoot 
Bowls at Red Hill Community Sports Club on Sunday 26 
May. All family members welcome. Please bring a plate 

of food to share. Drinks can be purchased at the bar. 

Year 9 
Family Gathering

by Tuesday 21 May 2019

Venue
Red Hill Community Sports Club, 22 Fulcher Road, Red Hill

Date
Sunday 26 May 2019

Tickets
$7.00 per person

Time
3.00pm to 5.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 9 Parent Representative, Wendy Ricato

   E  wendy.ricato4@outlook.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join Year 9 families for Barefoot 
Bowls at Red Hill Community Sports Club on Sunday 26 
May. All family members welcome. Please bring a plate 

of food to share. Drinks can be purchased at the bar. 

Year 9 
Family Gathering

by Tuesday 21 May 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/EventsPF/booking?UDS_ACTION_DATA=ESxQAjVNKnZOLlQCQkJDAF4jQnc-W0EbVUYyWAJCVzN-Q11T
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Venue
The Verandah Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Saturday 1 June 2019

Tickets
$46.00 includes welcome 
drink, canapes & fork dish

Time
7.00pm to 10.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 7 Parent Representative, Rachel Emery

T  0409 470 973   E  rachelemery@optusnet.com.au

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 7 parents 
for a cocktail evening at The Verandah Bar,  
The Lord Alfred Hotel on Saturday 1 June.

Year 7 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Monday 27 May 2019

Venue
The Verandah Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Saturday 1 June 2019

Tickets
$46.00 includes welcome 
drink, canapes & fork dish

Time
7.00pm to 10.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 7 Parent Representative, Rachel Emery

T  0409 470 973   E  rachelemery@optusnet.com.au

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 7 parents 
for a cocktail evening at The Verandah Bar,  
The Lord Alfred Hotel on Saturday 1 June.

Year 7 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Monday 27 May 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/EventsPF/booking?UDS_SEARCH_VIEW=Detail&UDS_PAGE_VIEW=Search&UDS_SEARCH_DETAIL_ID=0&UDS_SEARCH_TEXT=&UDS_ACTION=&UDS_ACTION_DATA=YlAkBEMwXwBOXlcBN0JDd11UQgw8XkUbWzFFWA5CVDB9QyxS
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Venue
The Verandah Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Friday 7 June 2019

Tickets
$50.00 includes 

welcome drink and canapes

Time
7.00pm to 10.30pm

For more information please contact 
Year 8 Parent Representative, Berthine Ommensen

T  0449 880 220   E  berthine@bigpond.net.au

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 8 parents 
for a cocktail evening at The Verandah Bar,  

The Lord Alfred Hotel on Friday 7 June.

Year 8 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Thursday 30 May 2019

Venue
The Verandah Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Friday 7 June 2019

Tickets
$50.00 includes 

welcome drink and canapes

Time
7.00pm to 10.30pm

For more information please contact 
Year 8 Parent Representative, Berthine Ommensen

T  0449 880 220   E  berthine@bigpond.net.au

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 8 parents 
for a cocktail evening at The Verandah Bar,  

The Lord Alfred Hotel on Friday 7 June.

Year 8 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Thursday 30 May 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/EventsPF/booking?UDS_ACTION_DATA=ZlohdTVAKHROU1t3QUJDDVslQnc9XkAbWzI1XQZAVkcPRC1U
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The Brisbane Grammar School Art Support Group is delighted to present the 50th Annual Art Show, Aurum.

The event commences with a ticketed Gala Opening on Friday 19 July at 7.00pm, followed by free admission on 
Saturday 20 July from 10.00am to 3.00pm, coinciding with Open Day. Tickets include canapés, supper, beer and 
wine. Parking is available during the event.

The Annual Art Show originally coincided with Foundation Day and the date was later moved to accompany 
the celebrations of Open Day. The Art Support Group has operated for over 50 years, raising funds for the 
development and maintenance of the School’s Art Collection, which is displayed throughout the campus. The Art 
Show itself aims to enrich the cultural life of the students and wider School community.

For more information and previews of available works, please visit the Instagram account @bgsartshow or 
Facebook page BGS Annual Art Show.

For information about the Art Support Group, please email art.committee@brisbanegrammar.com.

Tickets are now on sale.

50th annual BGS Art Show 'Aurum'

Gala Opening Night (ticketed) 
Friday 19 July from 7pm

Open Day Exhibit 
Saturday 20 July, 10am - 3pm

Join us in Centenary Hall for an 
evening of fine art, jewellery, wine, 
food and BGS musicians.

Special Guest Artists 
Colley Whisson 
Anne-Marie Zanetti 
Ben Hodges 
Lincoln Austin

> Purchase tickets

Benjamin Hodges
Jeweller

The Brisbane Grammar School Art Support Group gratefully acknowledges our sponsors

The Brisbane Grammar School Art Support Group is proud 
to present the opening of the 50th Annual Art Show 2019.

PLATINUM GOLD SILVER BRONZE

https://www.facebook.com/bgsannualartshow/
mailto:art.committee%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/2019artshow
https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/2019artshow
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BGS150 memorabilia
Light Dark Blue: 150 Years of Learning and Leadership at Brisbane Grammar School is available for purchase now. 
The beautiful 500-page hardcover book updates the BGS story with previously untold anecdotes, rare photographs 
and illustrations. With a limited print run, it is sure to become a sought after collector’s item. Standard edition and 
limited editions available.

Click here to order Light Dark Blue.

Click here to view all BGS150 memorabilia – limited stocks remain.

http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Display-Memorabilia-Item.aspx?listid=19
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Display-Memorabilia-Item.aspx?listid=19
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Memorabilia.aspx
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